Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch

General Membership Meeting inutes

October 11, 2016  

Meeting was opened @ 3:00 pm by President Byrnes with the Pledge of Alligence.

Due to Election Day our next meeting has been moved to  Tuesday, November 15th.

Welcome to new member, Penny Wood.

Volunteer drivers for Halloween are: Tom Okimoto, Elvin Miller & Pete Gaines.

Please note: In part our By-Laws state, when in uniform you are not allowed to purchase or consume

alcoholic beverages of any kind.  

Capt. Dave DeCarlo of the EOC (Emergency Operations Center), spoke to the group regarding our last

hurricane in September detailing what steps are taken to warn and protect our citizens in the event of a

storm.  Hurricane season runs from June 1st – Nov. 30th. 

Capt. DeCarlo has been with the Sheriff's Office for twenty nine years, previously with a backround in Criminal Investigation.

Our group has received a note from Sheriff Dawsy thanking us for the restaurant  gift cards given to him upon his retirement.

Member driving training for new recruits will be handled by Steve Gamache, a new member with thirty five years law enforcement experience.

Lou Tippett will continue with in-house training

Treasurer's Report:     Sept. donations:     $ 275.00

Debits for new shorts & stamps                   243.00

Ending balance:                                        $2212.11

Report moved by Pete Gaines & seconded by Dewey Ingram

A motion was a made by Dewey Ingram asking for a $5.00 donation from members to be used for the

Shop with a Cop Program which is supported  by SMW Crime Watch each Christmas.  Four members 

donated at this meeting.  Additional donations will be accepted at the next meeting Nov. 15th or you can call the Treasurer Roger Kessinger @ 382-0899 to make arrangements for pickup.

Statistics for Sept. 2016:  301 man hours

                                        2748 miles

                                          738 security checks

                                          277 construction sites

                                          465 Utilities

Meeting adjourned @ 4:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by: Rosemary Kessinger, Secretary
